
This Week’s Service Schedule
 

Seventeenth Sunday After Pentecost
The altar flowers are given by Nancy Peterson

in memory of Jan Hirsch

Saturday, September 14

5 p.m. Holy Eucharist in the Celtic Tradition in the Chapel

Sunday, September 15

8 a.m. Holy Eucharist in the Sanctuary

10 a.m. Choral Eucharist in the Sanctuary

livestreamed

Morning Prayer Services

http://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=greenbirdmedia&nav=321278ea-380c-43c0-8f2b-9286b8df58fa


8:40-9 a.m. Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday in the Chapel

Wednesday, September 18

6 p.m. ReGeneration Dinner Church in the Sanctuary

Thursday, September 19

12 p.m. Midday Healing Eucharist in the Chapel

Bulletins

Join the Sunday 10 a.m. Livestream

 

Prayer Cycle
 

In our Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, we pray for: The clergy and people of St.

Paul’s Cathedral, San Diego; our ecumenical partnerships on the International

Day of Peace, September 21.

In our Military Cycle of Prayer, we pray for: USS Lenah Sutcliffe Higbee (DDG

123).

In the Cycle of Prayer for the worldwide Anglican Communion, we pray for:

The Church of Nigeria (Anglican Communion); the Diocese of Iowa – The

Episcopal Church; the Diocese of Iran – The Episcopal Church in Jerusalem

and the Middle East; the Diocese of Irele Ese-Odo – tThe Church of Nigeria

(Anglican Communion); the Diocese of Isi Mbano – the Church of Nigeria

(Anglican Communion); the Diocese of Isiala Ngwa – the Church of Nigeria

(Anglican Communion); the Diocese of Isiala-Ngwa South – the Church of

Nigeria (Anglican Communion).

Submit Your Prayer Request
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A Note From the Rector
 

Our July Newcomers' Brunch had over 30 people in attendance!

A New Season
The Rev. Mother Nina Bacas

We all know that relationships have seasons. Whether they’re personal,

familial, community based, or church based, there are times of vibrancy and

times of dormancy. Vibrancy means a time to celebrate and grow, while

dormancy means a time to reassess, to discern, and to yearn. Both seasons

are important, particularly in our church life. Both seasons are fertile with

possibilities. Both seasons cultivate strong relationships.

Around the world, our common life went into dormancy in March 2020. And

even though the crisis of the pandemic has passed, many churches are still

struggling to transition out of this season. Where are we at St. Bart’s? From my

view, I see some remnants of how the pandemic shifted our culture and how

that impacts our church life. But I also see new life. I see people yearning to

reconnect with a faith community. I see newcomers at St. Bart’s every single
Sunday. I sense we are moving back into a season of vibrancy—and honestly,

it’s thrilling.

We give thanks for the strong core of relationships that kept St. Bart’s together

during the season of dormancy. As we move into vibrancy, as I think we are,

we will need everyone to step forward and be a part of it. We are all the core

now. To fully fuel God’s upcoming season for us, may we all answer the call to

engage in a ministry and contribute to “Walk in Love,” the fall stewardship

campaign that launches in October. As I have said before, “All are welcome, all

are needed!” When all step up, we can all celebrate God, contribute to our

diversity, grow together, and share the gifts of this new season.



Mother Nina+

 

Announcements
 

Reintroduction of the Common Cup

The “common cup” is a chalice of consecrated wine from which we all share

the blood of Christ. Receiving the common cup together emphasizes the reality

that we are one Body. It was a common practice before the pandemic and has

been slowly reintroduced in many churches in recent times.

 

This Saturday and Sunday, St. Bart’s will once again offer the common cup at

all services.

We will continue to distribute communion as we have been, with “one hand”

receiving bread only and “two crossed hands” receiving bread intincted in the

wine by clergy. If you would like to receive the common cup, hold up one hand

to receive the bread and then move to the common cup. In the chapel, the

common cup will be served near the piano. In the sanctuary, there will be two -

one will be served near the tabernacle stand and the other near the sacristy.

 

However you choose to partake, be assured that you are receiving all of Christ



in his Sacrament of Holy Communion.

St. Bart’s Fellowship: Where Faith Meets Fun!

Are you looking to connect with other parishioners on a deeper level while

enjoying fun activities? Join one of our St. Bart’s Fellowship groups—it’s a

great way to make new friends, laugh, and learn more about each other!

Our groups are made up of 8-12 people who share a passion for fellowship

and fun. We meet regularly for activities like:

Outings: movies, theater, ball games, and hikes

Game nights

Potlucks, dinners out, and picnics

We currently have 9 active groups and are looking for new members to join.

Don’t miss out on this amazing opportunity to build lasting relationships and

have a blast!

To learn more, please contact Betsy or David Goff at

stbartsfellowship@gmail.com; or click the button below to sign up.

Join a Fellowship Group

mailto:stbartsfellowship@gmail.com
https://bit.ly/3ZgojiG


Adult Forum
Episcopal Calisthenics: To stand, sit or kneel—that is the question!

Sunday, September 15, 9 a.m., MPR

It's time for a refresher! Now that we have been gifted with kneelers in the

sanctuary and chapel, join Deacon Bill Zettinger as he reviews the meaning

and mechanics of the practice.



September Coffee Hour Hosts
Last Names F-L

Coffee hour at St. Bart’s is about more than just a kind treat—it’s a way for us

to embody our radical hospitality. This month, if your last name starts with F-L,

it’s your turn to host! Please bring a sweet or savory nibble to share. (Note:

You can borrow a plate or platter from the MPR kitchen so you don’t have to

worry about retrieving your own plate later.) Questions? Contact Widney

Hawthorne.

mailto:coffeehour@stbartschurch.org


Poway Rotary Parade
Saturday, September 14, 8:30 a.m.

The 59th annual Poway Rotary Parade will take place RAIN or SHINE this

Saturday, September 14, at 8:30 a.m. St. Bart’s parishioners will be walking

the parade route again this year, and Mother Nina will be driving a red pickup

truck with our church’s banner proclaiming “All are welcome, no exceptions”! If

you would you like to be in the parade, contact Lisa Watts.

Learn More

The Season of Creation Is Here!

The Season of Creation—an annual ecumenical celebration during which faith

communities around the world pray and act together to honor and protect the

Earth—runs throughout September and culminates with the Feast of St.

mailto:admin@stbartschurch.org
https://powayrotaryparade.org/
https://seasonofcreation.org/


Francis of Assisi and the Blessing of the Animals at the October 5-6 worship

services. If you haven’t already, stop by the Season of Creation table on the

patio after services to add a prayer for the Earth to our Season of Creation

tree, pick up your prayer and bingo cards, and learn more about how you can

advocate for God’s Creation. For more details on all the special events and

activities planned throughout the month, scroll down to the “Season of

Creation” section of this newsletter!

Tuesday Morning Book Review
Tuesdays, 7:30 a.m.

Starbucks (12469 Rancho Bernardo Rd., San Diego, CA 92128)

The Tuesday Morning Book Review will resume on September 10 at 7:30 a.m.,

at Starbucks on the corner of Rancho Bernardo Rd. and Pomerado Rd. Our

next book is Peter Marshall’s The Reformation: A Very Short Introduction,

which illuminates the causes and consequences of this pivotal movement in

western Christianity. Contact Jerry Blanton with questions.

https://bookshop.org/p/books/the-reformation-a-very-short-introduction-peter-marshall/11880305?ean=9780199231317
mailto:blantonjerry@aol.com


Bible Study: Gnosticism: From Nag Hammadi to the Gospel of Judas
Wednesdays, September 11–November 27, 10 a.m.-noon, Zoom

Join Bill Zettinger and Bob Capettini as they conduct a weekly Zoom Bible

study based on a DVD series on Gnosticism. Notes will be provided each

week.

In the first three centuries after Jesus, there existed various forms of

Christianity that were very different from what would later become the Christian

orthodoxy that we practice today. Gnostics had a differing view of Christianity.

They were seeking direct knowledge of God. They offered salvation from

ignorance and fate through knowledge of a higher God, who was greater than

the one who created our universe. This higher God sent Jesus, and they

claimed that people could have mystical personal contact with that God right

now.

For more information or to be added to the Bible study distribution list, please

email Bob Capettini.

mailto:rcapetti@sdsu.edu


Monthly Fellowship Dinner
Saturday, September 14, 6:30 p.m.

Spices of Himalaya (15731 Bernardo Heights Pkwy. #103, San Diego, CA

92128)

Every second Saturday of the month, the Fellowship Committee hosts a

dinner/fellowship event after the 5 p.m. service—you’re welcome to come even

if you don’t attend the service! On September 14 at 6:30 p.m., we are meeting

at Spices of Himalaya, an Indian restaurant just half a mile from the church

(next to Sprouts). Limit of 20 people—to RSVP, text or call Rick Peters at (619)

246-7108 by noon on Friday, September 13. (If you decide you want to come

after the RSVP deadline, please check with Rick to see if there is still room.)



Wednesday Women’s Bible Study
New session starts Wednesday, September 18, 6 p.m.

Church office & Zoom

The fall session of the Wednesday Women’s Bible Study begins on September

18 and runs through November 20. Participants can meet in the church office

or join in via Zoom.

We will be reading Behold and Believe: A Bible Study on the “I Am” Statements
of Jesus, by Courtney Doctor and Joanna Kimbrel. This Bible study will help

readers understand who Jesus is and why he is important to our lives by

exploring the question “Who is Jesus?” through the “I Am” statements in the

Gospel of John. Jesus describes himself as the bread of life, the light of the

world, the good shepherd, and more. His bold words invite us to behold

him―and then to trust him.

If you have questions, please contact Anne Snyder, (858) 485-0562.

Purchase the Book

https://a.co/d/hz3zX2k
mailto:JohnAnneEtc@san.rr.com
https://a.co/d/hz3zX2k


Community Conversation: More Curious, Less Furious
Wednesday, September 25, 6:30-8 p.m., Zoom

The fourth in a series of monthly discussions on relevant topics leading up to
the November elections, sponsored by the Incarnation Lutheran Love
Committee and the St. Bart’s Episcopal Peace & Justice Ministry.

What concerns, if any, make you hesitant to express your genuine interest in

the different views of another person?

Many media and culture sources promote the idea that we should view those

who disagree with us as enemies. This approach limits our ability to solve the

major problems of our day. Research shows that being curious and seeking

multiple perspectives can open the mind, increase empathy, reduce fears,

encourage self-awareness, and promote humility. Curiosity about how and why

other people arrive at values and beliefs can lead to better solutions,

understanding, and appreciation. Life experiences shape who we are, and



sharing stories can help bridge gaps and encourage mutual respect. We can

make a choice to become more curious and less furious. In this conversation

we will share thoughts and experiences about choosing to be curious.

The “Living Room Conversations” model, nonpartisan and moderated by sound

norms, provides a framework for dialogue, not debate. We welcome a diverse

group of participants to each standalone session.

Please mark your calendars, and feel free to invite friends and neighbors who

may find this discussion meaningful. Email Parth Domke by 6 p.m. on Tuesday,

September 24, to receive more information and the Zoom link.

Annual Golf Social
Saturday, September 28, Oaks North Golf Course

St. Bart’s annual Golf Social will be held on Saturday, September 28, at the

Oaks North Golf Course (12602 Oaks North Dr., San Diego, CA 92128; take

Pomerado Rd. north past Rancho Bernardo Dr., turn right at the second stop

light, go about 150 yards, and make a dogleg left into the parking lot). Tee time

is 9 a.m. for golfers playing 18 holes, 10:40 a.m. for those playing 9 holes.

Lunch will be served at approximately 12:30 p.m. (You do not have to play to

join for lunch.) Cost is $71 for 18 holes and lunch, $46 for 9 holes and lunch,

and $14 for lunch only.

A sign-up sheet will be out on the patio at each of the weekend services and

the Wednesday ReGen service. The last day to sign up is Sunday, September

22.

Contact Jerry Blanton with questions.

mailto:parth.domke@gmail.com
mailto:blantonjerry@aol.com


Sign Up to Sponsor the Altar Flowers

Would you like to sponsor the altar flowers for a weekend in memory of, in

thanks for, or in celebration of a special occasion or person? You can find the

sign-up sheet and donation envelopes in the narthex (the back of the church).

The envelopes have a space for you to write in your dedications. Suggested

donation is $75. If you have questions or need further information, please

contact Sharon Ross or Bobbie Davis.

 

Music & Worship
 

mailto:rahssharo@gmail.com
mailto:bobbie@davis.tv


Cabaret Night: A Night at the Opera
Friday, September 27, 7 p.m., Sanctuary

Enjoy a night of beautiful opera music presented by our amazing music

ministry members, featuring dazzling arias, duets, and choruses from some of

your favorite operas by Mozart, Verdi, Puccini, Handel, and much more!

Tickets are $20 ($10 for students); drinks and snacks included.

Get Your Cabaret Night Tickets

 

https://www.stbartsmusic.org/events/cabaret-night-a-night-at-the-opera


Season of Creation
 

Visit the Season of Creation Table!

Every weekend in September, the Environmental Stewardship Team will be

staffing a Season of Creation table on the patio. Be sure and stop by to:

Add your hopes and prayers for the Earth to our Season of Creation tree

Pick up your prayer card and bingo card, which will guide you through

taking actions to live more sustainably and connect with nature

Learn about the Fossil Fuel Non-Proliferation Treaty and other advocacy

actions you can take on behalf of the environment

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1P7qZ9t8wLdehSZrFT4cEpFJ1woPZLLvf/view?usp=drive_link


Bring your bingo card back by September 29 to be entered in our raffle. And

don’t forget to check out the other Season of Creation activities listed here!

You can download the full schedule of events by clicking the button below.

See the Season of Creation Event Schedule

Recycle Your Writing Instruments

Do you have broken pencils or crayons lying around the house? Or dried-up

pens, markers, or highlighters? Keep them out of the landfill—bring them to

the Season of Creation table and drop them in our recycling box. They’ll be

sent to a facility to be broken down into raw materials that can be reused to

make new products. All brands accepted. Questions? Contact Akiko Tamano.

https://files.constantcontact.com/239219b8001/e6a8fe67-c738-4766-9121-b386be728014.pdf
mailto:atamano323@gmail.com


Rock Painting
Sunday, September 15, after the 10 a.m. service, patio

Whether you’re a kid or just young at heart, you’re invited to stop by the

Season of Creation table after the 10 a.m. service on September 15 to

decorate rocks with Creation Care–focused images or inspirational messages.

Leave your rock around the church or somewhere in your neighborhood for

others to find—you’ll be spreading a little hope and cheer!

Kumeyaay-Ipai Interpretive Center Tour



Saturday, September 21, 9-10 a.m.

13104 Ipai Waaypuk Trail, Poway, CA 92064

Join us on September 21 for a guided tour of the Kumeyaay-Ipai Interpretive

Center! This center honors the lives and work of the thriving community of

Native Americans who populated Pauwai (Poway) long before the Spanish

arrived. Don’t miss this great opportunity to learn more about the Kumeyaay’s

use of natural resources and how they lived in harmony with the land.

The tour is limited to 20 people, so please RSVP to Parth Domke by noon on

Friday, September 20. The center will also be open to the public from 10 a.m.

to 1 p.m. on September 21, if you want to visit a little later and explore on your

own. Comfortable shoes recommended.

Chaparral Chapel
Sunday, September 22, 3 p.m.

Guajome Regional Park (3000 Guajome Lake Rd., Oceanside, CA 92057)

Join the Rev. Brian Petersen on September 22 for Chaparral Chapel, a

monthly contemplative nature walk featuring an “Earth Examen” to engage the

senses and help participants learn how to better listen to and understand the

unique voices of our local ecosystems. This month’s walk at Guajome Regional

Park will be about 3 miles over easy, flat terrain. We’ll meet in the parking lot;

parking is $3. Contact Rev. Brian to RSVP or with any questions.

mailto:parth.domke@gmail.com
https://www.sdparks.org/content/sdparks/en/park-pages/Guajome.html
mailto:stbrigidsoside@gmail.com


Creation Care Community Roundtable
Thursday, September 26, 6:30-8 p.m., Zoom

Join in on the Creation Care conversation at the EDSD’s next Creation Care

Community Roundtable! Our special guest will be the Rev. Pamela Dolan,

rector of St. Martin’s Episcopal Church in Northern California, which

transitioned to zero carbon in 2021. Rev. Pamela will share some of their

journey to carbon neutrality and the many baby steps and few giant leaps they

took along the way. Participants will also be invited to discuss options for

organizing as a congregation or community to enhance faith-based

environmental stewardship and nurture collective change for climate justice.

Whether you’re a Creation Care Community regular or just starting to explore

Creation Care, we welcome you, your questions, and your wisdom.

Need more information? Contact Rachel Ambasing, Missioner for Community

Vitality & Diversity. 

Register for the Roundtable

mailto:rambasing@edsd.org
https://form.jotform.com/242386051537154


Prophetic Voices Podcast: Preaching the Feast of St. Francis

The Episcopal Church’s Prophetic Voices podcast is focused this month on the

Season of Creation. In the latest episode, the hosts discuss the lectionary for

the Feast of St. Francis, exploring how Creation Care intersects with our faith

and helping listeners rethink how we hear, see, and interact with the lectionary

readings.

Listen to the Podcast

 

Outreach
 

https://media.episcopalchurch.org/podcasts/show/prophetic-voices-preaching-and-teaching-beloved-community/
https://media.episcopalchurch.org/podcasts/podcast/preaching-the-feast-of-st-francis-october-4/


Our first batch of St. Bart’s baby blankets blessed and ready for delivery!

Homemade Knitted Blankets Needed

Do you like to knit? The Budget 4 Baby Program at the Navy-Marine Corps

Relief Society at MCAS Miramar needs donations of homemade knitted

blankets. Yarn will be provided. Please email Patty Fuqua for more information

or to volunteer.

St Bart’s is a designated Military Veteran-Friendly Congregation. In fact, the

base thrift store is now using our old thrift store’s glass display shelving!

 

Diocesan News
 

mailto:pfuqua6@gmail.com


Election Online Prayer Service
with Bishop Susan Brown Snook

Tuesday, October 1, 6:20 p.m., Zoom

Are you looking for a way to come together in prayer for our nation during the

election season? Join Bishop Susan on October 1 at 6:20 p.m. for a special

prayer service as we pray for justice, peace, and wisdom in this important time.

All are welcome.

Learn More

https://edsd.org/event/election-online-prayer-service-with-bishop-susan-brown-snook/


LARK (Localized Anti-Racism Knowledge) Workshop
Friday, October 11, 4-9 p.m., and Saturday, October 12, 9:30-4:30 p.m.

Good Samaritan Episcopal Church (4321 Eastgate Mall, San Diego, CA

92121)

This EDSD homegrown anti-racism workshop focuses on our local history,

populations, issues, and stories and includes practical tools for advancing

racial justice and reconciliation. Whether you are a Sacred Ground alum or

current Sacred Ground participant, or have never even heard of Sacred

Ground, this LARK workshop is for you! All are encouraged to attend, and all

are welcome! Registration closes on Thursday, October 3.  

Learn More & Register

 

Around The Episcopal Church
 

https://edsd.org/event/larkworkshopoct2024/


Vote Faithfully Webinar:

Episcopalians Engaging the U.S. Election
Wednesday, September 18, 10 a.m., Zoom

Join Presiding Bishop Michael Curry with guests from across the church to

explore the meaning behind voting from a theological perspective that centers

this civic action as one expression of caring for one another and God’s

creation. Our panelists will offer framing for healthy, faith-based civic

engagement, from the theoretical to the tangible, including addressing why it is

important for Episcopal churches to leverage our resources to help our

broader communities vote.

In an election full of increasing pressures—disinformation, the risk of political

violence, disenfranchisement, environmental concerns, and more—come learn

how to navigate challenges while remaining focused in our preparations to cast

our votes in this fall’s election. Panelists will provide an engaging discussion

and direct attendees to resources that can help encourage their parishioners

and community to vote faithfully.



Hosted by the Episcopal Parish Network.

Register for the Webinar

 

Community News
 

Funeral Mass for Jarvis Nolan
Tuesday, September 17, 10 a.m.

San Rafael Catholic Church (17252 Bernardo Center Dr., San Diego, CA

92128)

The funeral mass for Jarvis Nolan will be held at 10 a.m. on Tuesday,

September 17, at San Rafael Catholic Church.

https://episcopalparishes.org/
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_xEe8BIyGTlueaMbbrKUDfg#/registration


Small Rental House or Apartment Needed

St. Bart’s parishioner Karen Pierce is looking to rent a small house or

apartment for less than $2,500 per month. If you know of availability, please

contact Karen at (858) 386-6621.



RefugeeNet Benefit Concert
Saturday, September 28, 5:30-7:30 p.m.

Good Samaritan Episcopal Church (4321 Eastgate Mall, San Diego, CA

92121)



Join RefugeeNet (one of St. Bart’s Outreach partners) for a night of music and

celebration! Presented by ROOTS (Refugee Children’s Organization of

Technology and Science), a student club at The Bishop’s School, this benefit

concert will showcase classical pieces of music such as Brahms’ Hungarian

Dance no. 5 and Saint-Saens’ “The Swan,” performed by the North County

String Ensemble under the direction of Lu Yan Guo. Also featured will be

traditional African music, arranged and performed by Matrida Boazi, resident

Music Director at St. Luke’s Episcopal Church, accompanied by the St. Luke’s

Choir. A light reception will follow.

All funds raised through ticket sales and fundraising at the concert will directly

benefit the work and programs of RefugeeNet.

Get Your Tickets

An Introduction to Centering Prayer
presented by Contemplative Outreach of North San Diego

https://www.refugee-net.org/
https://paybee.io/quickpay.html?handle=refugeenet&ppid=6#optionList


Saturday, October 5, 8:30 a.m.-noon

St. Peter’s Episcopal Church (1 Parish Lane, Del Mar, CA 92014)

Do you have questions about the practice of Centering Prayer? Are you ready

to begin a practice but need help getting started? Or are you interested in

deepening your current practice but would like a refresher and connection with

other practitioners? Join Contemplative Outreach of North San Diego for “An

Introduction to Centering Prayer” to start or renew your journey of connecting

with God through silence and in community.

This program is open to anyone, whether you have a longtime Centering

Prayer practice or have never tried this form of prayer. There’s enrichment and

insight for everyone.

Preregistration is required. E-mail consdinfo@gmail.com to register or if you

have any questions.

Learn More

Poway Fall Festival
Sunday, October 6, 10 a.m.-5 p.m.

Midland Rd. between Poway Rd. & Hilleary Pl.

mailto:consdinfo@gmail.com
https://files.constantcontact.com/239219b8001/3b4f3e4b-bc1d-42d9-b642-df74f205f092.pdf


Don’t miss the Poway Fall Festival on October 6! Enjoy hundreds of vendors,

food trucks, kids’ activities, live music, a classic car show, a beer-and-wine

garden, and much more. Attendance is free.

Learn More

 

Weekly Ministries
 

Mondays

6 p.m. Scouts - Sanctuary - Contact Mike Jewett

7 p.m. Handbell Ensemble - Ed Building, Music Room - Contact Anna

Lettang

Tuesdays

7:30 a.m. Tuesday Morning Book Review - Starbucks (12469 Rancho

Bernardo Rd., San Diego, CA 92128) - Contact Jerry Blanton

10:30-11:30 a.m. Chair Yoga & Meditation - MPR - First class free -

Contact Lisa Oakes for pricing

Noon. Wisdom Circle on 1st & 3rd Tuesdays of the month - MPR -

Contact Shirley Bunch

Wisdom Circle Makes Lunches for Interfaith - 3rd Tuesday of the month -

MPR from approximately 12:15-1 p.m. - Contact Marsha Bryan

1-3 p.m. Quilting Ministry on 2nd & 4th Tuesdays of the month - Ed

Building, Quilt Room - Contact Holly Gray

5 p.m. Centering Prayer - Zoom - Contact Parth Domke

Wednesdays

10 a.m.-noon Bible Study - Zoom - Contact Bob Capettini

5 p.m. Schola Cantorum - Ed Building, Music Room - Contact John-Luke

Addison

6-8 p.m. Youth Crew, 6th-12th grade - Youth Room or MPR - Contact

Mother Nina Bacas

6-7:30 p.m. Women’s Bible Study (new sessions starts September 18) -

Church Office & Zoom - Contact Anne Snyder

Thursdays

https://www.poway.com/poway-fall-festival/
mailto:sexton@stbartschurch.org
mailto:music@stbartschurch.org
mailto:blantonjerry@aol.com
mailto:oakeshealingarts@gmail.com
mailto:hoypuffins@gmail.com
mailto:marshalynnebryan@gmail.com
mailto:hollygray@san.rr.com
mailto:parth.domke@gmail.com
mailto:rcapetti@sdsu.edu
mailto:jladdison@stbartschurch.org
mailto:rector@stbartschurch.org
mailto:johnanneetc@san.rr.com


8-10 a.m. Food Bank Delivery to St. Luke’s - Contact Jerry Blanton

5:30-6:30 p.m. Children’s Choir School - Ed Building, Music Room -

Contact Tim McLellan

7-9 p.m. Parish Choir for Adults and Teens - Ed Building, Music Room -

Contact John-Luke Addison

Fridays

7:45-9 a.m. Men’s Ministry - Location TBA each week - Contact Andrew

Horne or Mike Jewett

12:30-2:30 p.m. Daughters of the King on 2nd and 4th Fridays - MPR -

Contact Sandy Morrison

Sundays

9-9:45 a.m. Adult Forum - MPR - Led by various ministries and guests

1 p.m. Eucharist Service on the 1st Sunday of the month - Casa de las

Campanas, Assisted Living Activities Room - Contact Nancy Peterson
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Vida Joven de México

St. Paul’s Senior Homes & Services
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